Manningtree and District Royal British Legion

Minutes of Branch No 3683 Meeting held on 9th September 2015
	Item
	Opening Address
	By Whom

	1
	The Branch Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.
	Branch Chairman

	Item
	Exhortation
	By Whom

	2
	The meeting was opened with the exhortation, and a respectful silence was observed. 
	Branch President

	
	Apologies and Attendance
	

	3
	16 members of the Branch attended the meeting, and 1 guest, with apologies being received from 6 others.   
	Branch Chairman

	
	Minutes
	

	4
	The minutes of the last meeting had been circulated, via email, and hard copies were available. They were not read out.
Proposed: Sharon Robinson
Seconded: Martin Rayner 
	Branch Secretary

	
	Chairman’s Report
	

	5
	The Chairman asked all present to raise their glasses in a toast to HM the Queen, Patron of the RBL, on achieving 63 years as our Monarch.
Funeral of Stan Daines
The Funeral of Stan Daines (WW2 veteran who attended the VE Day ceremony) went very well with the Crematorium at Weeley full. There were 11 standards on Parade, which were led by members of an Essex Regiment Reenactors group,  dressed in WW2 uniform. They also formed the Guard of Honour and the Pallbearers. The Chairman was given the honour of Parade Marshalling the funeral and carried out the act of remembrance, personalised for the family.

Branch Standard

Unfortunately Peter Payne is no longer able to carry our Branch Standard, so we will be looking for a new Standard Bearer. The Chairman stated that he would approach both Cadet Units with regard to this matter, as the Branch could sign them up as Youth Members, there has been one expression of interest.
WW2 Veterans Luncheon
The WW2 veterans had a magnificent time at the lunch, with about 45 attending, accompanied by wives, partners and in some cases carers. There was music, wine, a buffet and some dancing and many stories were exchanged. During this event all Veterans were presented with a medallion from Tendring District Council. The Chairman expressed the hope that a similar event can run until 2018 and beyond.
Annual General Meeting (AGM)
The Branch AGM will be held on the day of the October meeting. The only Office Bearer position becoming vacant is that of Branch Secretary. The Chairman and Treasurer will have 1 year left, with the Vice Chairman having 2 years left. All other positions and general committee positions will be vacated and then sworn in again after the Chairman retakes his role. Nomination forms for those positions have been available since the August Branch Meeting. The following posts have had Proposed names and seconded:
Membership Secretary: Dave Brown

Branch Welfare: Jacqui Dunne, there have also been several other expressions of interest so the Branch may have a Welfare Committee.

Events Secretary: Sharon Robinson

Press Relations Officer: Kerry King

Parade Marshall: Jamie Robinson

A Group Rep: Ann Watson

Cadet Liaison Officers: Dave Mitchell & Geoff Duckworth

Committee Member: Steve Sadler

Branch Meeting Minutes
Last month’s meeting went well by not having them read out, and providing hard copies for those not on email. Over time the exact number of hard copies required for each meeting will be established.
	Branch

Chairman

	Item
	Vice Chair’s Report
	

	6
	None
	Branch Vice 
Chairman


	Item
	Secretary’s Report
	

	7
	Nothing to report
	Branch Secretary

	
	Treasurers Report
	

	8
	Apologies sent however income was £60 so Balance of Account is (as at 9th September) £2,083.76
	Branch Chairman

	Item
	Branch Welfare
	

	9
	An update was given on the three cases from last month
	Branch Chairman

	
	County Welfare Report
	

	10
	Nothing to report
	County Welfare Officer

	
	A Group
	

	11
	This was on the 18th July and as yet no minutes have been received. The Chairman explained the situation with regard to last month’s disclosure about officials taking up posts within the group, which were against the Management Handbook rules. He stated that he had put himself forward to be the County A Group Rep, and their AGM was on 10th October 2015.
	Branch Chairman

	
	Parade Marshals Report
	

	12
	 The VJ service went well with 5 standards on parade, officiated by Hubert Ward, with the Psalm read out by the Branch President and we had no one from Manningtree Town Council available. The Chairman expressed his thanks to those who helped on the day.
Next Services
Remembrance Sunday (8th November) & Armistice Day (Wednesday 11th November)

Remembrance Sunday

Both Lawford and Mistley will be having Parish Services in the morning and it would be good to have as many members attend as possible, and lay a Wreath after the Chairman of each Parish Council has done so. It was agreed that the current Branch Secretary (Andy Baker) would lay the Wreath at Lawford and the Branch President at Mistley.

The Manningtree Parade and Service will be at 3pm at Manningtree War Memorial and the service will be taken by the Branch Chaplain, Reverend Chris Hills, with the Psalm being read by the Mayor of Manningtree, or the Branch President if he is not available.

Both Cadet Units will, all being well, be in attendance but a polite reminder should be sent.

The Parade will form up at 2.30 pm at Market Square (Brook Street) junction with the High Street, and step off at 2.40 pm. There will be a rolling road block, controlled by the Branch Vice Chairman, along the High Street, until the junction with South Street is reached where it will become permanent.
Armistice Day
The Parade will step off at 10.45 am, from High Street junction with South Street to the War Memorial, the service will be officiated by the Rev Chris Hills and the Psalm read by the Mayor of Manningtree, or the Branch President if he is unavailable.

Philip Cunningham of the Manningtree History Group was invited to read out the Roll of Honour but has declined so. The Chairman asked the Branch as to who should do this on both days.

The Branch Secretary stated that in 2014 the Head Boy and Head Girl of Manningtree High School, along with a few other pupils and a teacher, had attended the Armistice Day Service,  and suggested that they be invited to read out the names of the fallen  this year, with an invitation being sent to the new Headmistress. He also stated that the ages of the casualties should be added.
It was agreed that the Branch Secretary write to the new Headmistress inviting them to do this.

As for Remembrance Sunday maybe one Cadet from each Cadet Unit should be invited to do the same. It was then put forward that the Cadet of the Year, who would be known prior to the Service, be invited to read out the names.
	Branch Chairman/Parade Marshall

	
	Membership Secretary Report
	

	13
	Apologies sent but a report had been sent in stating that as of 29th August there were 51 members, 2 applications has been submitted so total is 53, with 1 transfer pending. A current members wife had cancelled her membership direct and this was reflected in the numbers above.
	Membership Secretary

	
	Events Committee Report
	

	14
	 August was a busy month preparing for the Veterans Luncheon at the Princes Theatre in Clacton. Many letters of thanks have been sent to the Chairman of TDC and also in the papers.
Earlier this evening £109 from the Poppy Picnic was given to the Treasurer. The remainder of the money raised at the Coffee Morning will be handed over after the Darts Marathon, as this will be the final fundraising event for the Poppy Appeal prior to the launch of the 2015/2016 Appeal.

Sponsored Darts Marathon
The Crown have kindly agreed to host this on Saturday 17th October 2015 between 11 am and 11 pm. Sponsorship forms have gone out via Steve Sadler, and Bobby George has been spoken to by Dave Brown who has agreed to make an appearance for us. There will be teams (of four) who would pay an entrance fee of £5. All proceeds to the Poppy Appeal.

Branch Christmas Party

This is now booked for Saturday 12th December 2015 at the Crown between 7 pm and 11 pm. Menus and Prices will be available in October.

Poppy Picnic 2016
The venue for this has yet to be properly discussed but a provisional date of Saturday 16th August 2016 has been put forward. Further details will be made available in due course.

Coffee Morning
The entertainment for this event has been booked. Saturday 25th June 2016 at Foundry Court, it is becoming a big event in Manningtree’s social calendar and is a great event to host.
Proposed Trip to National Memorial Arboretum

It is proposed to run a trip to the NMA next year by coach. Cost of travel will be approximately £27 each, there is no admission charge.
Lunch Club
There is a possibility of starting one up, further details to follow.

	Events Secretary

	
	Press Relations Officer
	

	15
	Nothing to report
	Press Relations Officer


	
	Poppy Appeal
	By Whom

	16
	The total to date stands at £10,038.88
There are currently 12-13 tins out in the community which will need to be collected, the contents counted and put into this year’s Poppy Appeal, as well as some other amounts to be added.
For the two week period of the Poppy Appeal it was disclosed that the Coop had agreed to allow collection, as well as Hearts Delight and Manningtree Railway Station, together with the various Street collection points. A list was available for members to show their availability  for each area, and dates and times would be finalised at the AGM.
	Branch Chairman/Ass PAO


	
	Kohima Epitaph
	

	18
	The meeting closed at 20.20 with the Chairman reading the Kohima Epitaph
	Branch 

Chairman 


Jamie Robinson Branch Chairman                                                         Andy Baker Branch Secretary
_________________________                                                                  ___________________________
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